Donald W. Reynolds Community Center & Library

Quarterly Board Meeting

December 12, 2018

Minutes
The board members of the Donald W. Reynolds Community Center and Library met on Wednesday, December 12, 2018, in the conference room of the public library.

I. Board Members Present:  Juliet Cathey, Marion Hill, Joe Littlejohn, Carolyn Mabry, Jenny Sanchez

Robbee Tonubbee, Library Director, also attended the meeting.

Jenny Sanchez called the meeting to order at 3:05pm.

II. Reading and Approval of Minutes:  There were no minutes from the September meeting because the meeting did not meet quorum.

III. Report from City Manager:  Robbee Tonubbee reported that the City has moved to a pre-council meeting which meets for about 30 minutes before the actual meeting starts. This creates a more intimate setting that allows for questions.

Robbee shared how she has sent a request to the City to allow the library to access the maintenance account to make capital improvements. The Donald W. Reynolds Foundation required this account to be created in the construction agreement, and the City puts $80,000 in the account every year until it is fully funded at $1.6 million at the 20-year mark. The library can’t wait 20 years to make vital improvements and repairs and is unable to ask the Foundation about early withdrawal and use of funds because the Foundation is closed.

Some other highlights Robbee shared include:

A. Budgets talks are already in progress for the coming fiscal year.

B. The City has been chosen for a Vietnam Memorial Wall replica.

C. Dominos has granted the City a $5000 grant to aid with pothole repairs.

IV. Report from Friends of the Library (FOL):  Carolyn Mabry shared about the recently concluded sixth annual holiday craft show. This year the event brought in approximately $3300. There was discussion about quilt ticket sales being down, which may result in taking a break from the yearly quilt raffle or finding an alternative method to raise money.

Marion Hill shared about the recent brown bag luncheon. There were two speakers, authors Carolyn Brown and Charles C. Brown. About a dozen people showed up to participate in the luncheon. Carolyn Brown donated about half a dozen hardback books to the library. The FOL always gives an honorarium to the guest speaker, and Carolyn very generously endorsed the check back to the FOL as a donation.

The next event will be the fifth annual Valentine’s Murder Mystery Dinner Theater on Saturday, February 9. This is the first year to have to commercial food warmers, and the same caterer as last year will provide and serve the food. The event is always a great success and is eagerly anticipated.

V. Report from Robbee Tonubbee, Librarian:  
Robbee Tonubbee expressed the need to use money from the capital improvements fund to upgrade TLC and improve the HVAC system. The upgrade for TLC is vitally needed as it is the lifeblood of the library and necessary in most everyday library functions, such as cataloging, the borrowing and returning of library materials, and use of the computers. Cloud-based hosting would improve the reliability of both systems and benefit the library. The board okayed the library to access the capital improvement fund as requested by the City.

Robbee also shared the following information:

A. Door counts are a little bit down.

B. We have a new veterans’ services officer assisting veterans in signing up for benefits. Since mid-October, Darrell Riley has been at the library every Friday from 9am to 1pm. He brings all his own equipment and only uses the library’s conference room to meet with veterans and their families.

C. Revenue intake has dropped because we are taking in less money for faxes. This is because the previous veterans’ representatives used our fax service. Darrell does not require use of the fax service.

D. Bushwackers Land Clearing cleared out the wooded area on the plot of donated land. The land will need to sit and dry out before any further work can be done. There was discussion of dirt being brought in to help level out the land. There is a possibility of a dedication ceremony taking place with the Allens in the spring.

E. The library got new copiers this year. Next year Robbee hopes to get new computers for the front desk and upgrade as many computers as possible to Windows 10.

F. The library had a reconfiguration of wireless access point locations to increase wi-fi speed and reduce inappropriate use of wireless service.

G. Mounted tablets have been a huge hit with the kids.

VI. Old Business:  There was no old business

VII. New Business:  There was a question about what the plans are with staffing after Reba retires at the end of February. Robbee explained that the plan is to move Gina up to the assistant librarian position and to make Jennifer a full-time employee.

VIII. Adjournment:  Jenny Sanchez made a movement to adjourn the meeting and all agreed. The meeting adjourned at 4:17pm.

